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Brief summary of report
1. This report briefly explains the impact that the expected rise in the incidence of dementia will have on society in Suffolk and in particular on individuals and their family carers who are directly affected by the disease. It explains some of the work already underway to address the needs of people with dementia and how developing Suffolk as a Dementia Friendly County would support those affected to feel healthy, safe, and welcome in accessible and supportive communities. The report also details how the Suffolk Health and Wellbeing Board can provide leadership for and support to the development of Dementia Friendly Communities across Suffolk by becoming a Strategic Dementia Alliance.
Action recommended

	2. The Board is asked to:

a)
Adopt the following vision:  For people and their family carers who are experiencing dementia to feel healthy, well supported, safe at home and included in work and in their communities.  
b) Agree to becoming a Strategic Dementia Alliance, which promotes dementia friendly communities and for individual member organisations to support the identification of any action which could be taken to facilitate dementia friendly environments and work practices.
c) Commission regular updates on progress throughout 2015


Alternative options

3. Do nothing. The risk of this option is that although some Dementia Friendly Communities will evolve, they could be isolated from each other, not benefit from cross-community learning and would not benefit from Health and Wellbeing Board member organisation’s strategic influence. This will thereby impact directly on support to people affected by dementia.
Who will be affected by this decision?
4. Any Suffolk resident who is affected by dementia either directly or indirectly e.g. as a family carer, employer, neighbour, retailer etc. Health and Wellbeing Board member organisation employees.
Main body of report
5. Dementia is one of the single biggest health issues we face, and will continue to test the health, social care and voluntary sectors for years to come. Thankfully, this is now widely acknowledged, with the Prime Minister making dementia care and support a priority with the government’s Dementia Friends initiative. But it has taken a concerted effort at all levels, over a number of years, for us to recognise and appreciate the extent of the issue, both in Suffolk as elsewhere in the UK and we can still only guess at the hidden implications of those caring for friends and loved ones with dementia, who go without recognised support – both financial and otherwise. 
6. It is anticipated that people living with dementia will more than double between 2012 to 2051. Currently around one third of those affected live on their own and over two thirds of people in a care setting have been diagnosed with the illness. Family carers contribute 1.34 million unpaid care hours equating to approximately £11.6bn.
7. Board members will be aware that health profiles of Suffolk show it  to be a relatively healthy place to live. We’re living longer, with an expected increase of 75,000 people aged 65 or over between 2012 and 2030. With this growth comes a proportionate increase in those likely to be diagnosed with dementia: 33% over current levels by 2024 to be precise. At the heart of these figures are the people directly affected by dementia, and the relationships they have with their GP, social worker, care provider and a huge range of others with whom they come into contact on a regular basis. 
8. We know how important it is that dementia is diagnosed as quickly as possible, and that clear and accessible services are available. There is also much we can do to draw attention to the factors that can prevent the illness in the first place, such as enjoying a healthy lifestyle. 

9. This is where the government’s ‘Dementia Challenge’ comes in, which is about understanding dementia in its widest terms and working at community level to make a difference to those experiencing the illness first-hand. 

10. In Suffolk we already have an extensive network of organisations providing support to those affected by dementia. The Dementia Partnership, comprising Age UK Suffolk, Suffolk Family Carers and Sue Ryder, provides a range of early support including:

· Dementia Advisor Service - offering consistent information, advice and guidance for people affected by dementia

· The Suffolk Dementia Helpline , which provides information and emotional support

· Support to family carers and others
11. Other formal support includes local teams of dementia support workers specialist dementia social work teams and mental health workers etc.
12. The Dementia Friendly Communities campaign sets a blueprint for improving the lives of those affected by dementia. It has been led since 2012 by The Dementia Alliance including the Alzheimer’s Society and started with a National Declaration which called on all families, communities and organisations to work to transform the quality of life for the millions of people affected by dementia.  Something which fits well with the Suffolk Health and Wellbeing strategy outcome 3, Quality of Life for Older People (although, it should be noted that dementia affects many younger adults as well).
13. The process includes setting up local alliances which develop action plans which include making improvements to the physical environment such signing in public buildings and shops to enable people with dementia to navigate easily and enhancing awareness of dementia and how to interact with people experiencing it through Dementia Friends training for public facing staff.
14. Councillor Murray, on behalf of the Health and Wellbeing Board, presented the keynote speech at a recent Dementia Friendly Communities event held on 3 December 2014, in Ipswich. In it, he suggested the following vision for Suffolk: 

For people and their family carers who are experiencing dementia to feel healthy, well supported, safe at home and included in work and in their communities.  
15. In general terms, the aim is to provide the best possible care and support, helping people to live well with dementia for as long as possible, ultimately avoiding admission to hospital and residential care.

16. As a result of the event delegates pledged to take forward more work in communities across Suffolk to build new dementia friendly communities and build on work which has already started in places like Hadleigh, Haverhill, Halesworth and Wickham Market. Delegates also asked that a Strategic Alliance was formed to provide leadership and support at the highest level to facilitate their endeavours a role which the Suffolk Health and Wellbeing Board is well placed to take on.
17. The benefits of this strategic alliance will be to provide leadership and foster cross-organisation working, encourage sharing and learning about best practice and developing shared confidence in supporting people and their family carers who experience dementia. It would also provide a route for difficulties in local co-production of dementia friendly communities to be overcome.
	Sources of Further Information
a) Building a Dementia Friendly Community – A priority for everyone. http://www.alzheimers.org.uk/site/scripts/download_info.php?downloadID=1236
b) The Prime Minister’s Challenge - http://www.alzheimers.org.uk/dementia2012
c) The National Declaration - http://www.dementiaaction.org.uk/nationaldementiadeclaration
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